
   

 

President’s Message 

Next Meeting:  

Mon., Dec. 3rd 
First Presbyterian Church 

3601 Taft Blvd  

Christmas is coming 

The quilts are almost done 

The joy was the making 

The gifting is the fun 

 

I hope your holidays will be 

Filled with what you wish 

Including friends and family 

And time to sew a stitch 

 

Join us on December 3rd 

And bring your favorite dish 

The food is good, you have my word, 

Have seconds if you wish. 

 

The Bingo game you will enjoy 

With quilt blocks you may know 

And if you win, now don’t be coy 

The prize will make you glow! 

 

To end the day, like kids we play 

With snowballs soft and warm 

To join the fun, be sure to stay 

And show your throwing form 

 

So have a Happy Holiday 

With Christmas joy and cheer 

Be safe the eve of New Year’s Day 

And come to Guild next year! 

 

See you at the December meeting! 

Peace by Piece 

Audrey Bee 

 

 

The Newsletter of Quilters: Needle Notes  

2018 

Dues! 

Annual dues are due!  If you haven’t paid yet, 
bring your $25 in December and renew your 
membership.  Dues must be paid by the De-
cember meeting to get your name in the Direc-
tory, so don’t delay! 

DIRECTORY 
 

Melissa will be taking pictures for the Directory 
in December.  If your picture isn’t in the directo-
ry, or if you want a new picture in the directory, 
be sure to get with Melissa.  We hope to have a 
picture of everyone – it helps members get to 
know each other. 
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Officers and 
Committees 

 
President: Audrey Bee 

Vice-President: Judy Breyen 

Secretary: Barbara Wesley 

Treasurer: Carolyn Hawpe 

Membership:  Yreva Shirey  

                  & Jeannine Roberts 

Programs: Jane Benson 

Workshops: Brenda Owens 

Comfort Quilts: Tina Nichols 

Hospitality: Dianne Bernhardt 

Refreshments: Betty Brown 

Newsletter: Kristin Johnston  

Webmaster: Audrey  Bee 

Directory: Melissa Taylor      

Quilt Show: Judy Breyen  

                & Mary McElvain 

Programs 
December –  Pot Luck / Game Night!   
We have some amazing cooks in our guild!  Bring a dish to share 
and enjoy not only some delicious foods but also a great oppor-
tunity to socialize and meet others in the guild.  After eating we 
will play the popular game Quilt Block Bingo and then end with 
our traditional indoor snowball fight!   Join us for an evening of 
fun and friendship. 
 6:00  Registration 
 6:30 Begin Pot Luck 

January—Dina Redmon will give a program on Bargello Quilts 

Workshops 

Johnnie Mitchell—2nd 

Cathy Ladd—18th 

Jill McCarthy—19th 

Annette Ellis—21st 

Rawn Kirk—24th 

Shirley Holub—29th 

Annette Ritchie—29th 

Diann Bernhardt—30th 

Kristin Johnston—30th 

Lisa Plaxco—31st 

 

The Red River Quilters Retreat for guild members will be March (21) 
22-24, 2019 at Sunset Retreat in Sunset, Texas.  This will be our 4th re-
treat, and each has been a fun weekend of quilting and getting to know 
each other.If you haven’t been and want more information, contact me 
and I will send you the details (or you can check them out on their web-
site at www.sunsetretreat.com). 

To reserve your space, send me your Registration Form and $50 depos-
it.  More details are on the registration form. 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Audrey Bee 

Pillowcases for victims of Hurricane Michael 

If you are able to contribute a pillowcase to the cause you can con-
tact Aquilla or bring them to the November and December guild 
meetings.   We need all pillowcase donations no later than Decem-
ber 15 . Aquilla Mahler is coordinating this for our guild and will 
be responsible for shipping them to Florida.  You can contact her 
at Aquillamahler@gmail.com or 940-613-4843.    

December—No Workshop due to holidays 

 

  

http://www.sunsetretreat.com
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Show Dates September 21

Red River Quilters Retreat   --   March (21) 22-24, 2019 
For the Red River Quiltersô Guild members 

Registration Form   

Name________________________________________________ 

Address ________________________________________________  

City _______________________  State   Zip 
Code_________________ 

Phone ___________________________________ 
Email_______________________________________________     
Is email a good way to contact you? Y / N 
 
Emergency contact name  ___________________________________ Phone number  ( )____________________   

Dietary restrictions/special needs __________________________________  
 
Do you require handicap access bathroom:Y / N 
 
Are you attending with a group?   __Yes__  If so please indicate name of Group:   Red River Quilters Retreat______ 
 
Sunset Retreat and Audrey Bee take your safety and the security of your equipment very seriously, but they will not be 
liable for any personal injury, loss/theft or damage anytime during the retreat. Your attendance constitutes your agree-
ment to indemnify and hold harmless Sunset Retreat and Audrey Bee from any damage for injury, loss, or damage for 
any reason. 

I agree to the policies outlined above:  

__________________________________________________________   Date _____________________________ 

 
Check one: 

___  Friday - Sunday, March ______, 2019:  $175 

___  Thursday - Sunday, March _______, 2019:  $262.50 

Minimum deposit of $50 required with registration.    

Balance due by February 7, 2019 
(It's okay to pay the fee in full at this time.)  

(If you need to make installment payments, that’s okay)    
Make checks payable to Audrey Bee  

 

 
Would you like a class and instructor?   ________ 
If yes, Mystery Quilt _________  or Other ________________________ 
There will be ample time to work on your own projects but we could add a class and instructor if enough want one. 

Please mail completed form to:  Send with deposit or balancer to:  
 
 

Sunset Retreat     Audrey Bee  
9541 State Highway 101    821 N Saratoga Trail  
Sunset, Tx. 76270     Wichita Falls, TX  76310  

940 -235-5056 (cell)  

Roommate Request: 

1.  ___________________________ 

2.  ___________________________ 

3.  ___________________________ 

4.  ___________________________ 

 

Total Due __________ 

Deposit  __________    Ck #________ 

Balance __________ 
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Treasurer’s Report 
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We would like to welcome our newest members to the 

Red River Quilt Guild.  Please take the opportunity at 

the next meeting to say hello and welcome to…. 

 

Paul Blair 

  
QUILTS OF VALOR  

 

I would like to thank everyone who made quilts throughout the year 
and especially those that scrambled in October to get our 32 quilts to 
honor our veterans. 

 

Thank you also to Brenda Owens for coordinating this yearôs event 
and to Judy Breyen for filling in for me. 

 

Our veterans truly appreciate this award and we truly appreciate our 
veterans.  We will do something again next year.  When and where arenôt yet decided, 
but we will do something.  Whenever you are ready, start making another one! 

 

Again, thank you all. 

Audrey 

 

We had a very successful Quilts of Valor program at Royal Estates.  We presented 32 quilts to 

31 residents and one to Michael Merrill.  The recipients were so surprised at the presentation 
that they were truly speechless; totally overwhelmed.  The quilters and spouses that were 

there to help were incredible.  Without their help we could not have put on such a remarkable 

presentation.  Thank you so much to each of the quilters.   

 

On Monday afternoon Lucy Bonnin, me and my husband presented 8 more Quilts of Valor to 
residents at Beyond Faith Hospice.  The staff and residents were so surprised that our Guild 

put so much work into these beautiful quilts.  

 

 At both locations I was asked how much did the quilts cost and when they were told that they 

were a way of saying “Thank You for your service to our country”; many broke down in tears.  

 

I would like to take a moment to thank all the quilters who worked so diligently to insure this 
was a true success.  Thank you to all of the quilters who came to help distribute the quilts 
and thank you to Ms. Lucy for helping me Monday.  Without everyone’s participation this 

would not have been so successful.  Thank you very much. 

 

Brenda Owens 
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  Red River Quilt Guild 

Minutes of Meeting 

November 5, 2018 

 

* The meeting was called to order by Vice-President Judy Breyen @ 7:00pm.  Audrey Bee, the 

President, is out of town. 

* There will be no program at the December meeting.  We will be having our Christmas Party 
so be there at 6:00pm and bring food for the Pot Luck dinner.  The meeting will start at 
6:30pm.  If you have made ornaments for exchanges that started last January please bring 

them. 

* The program was brought to us by Cindy Simmons on Faux Binding.  She showed how to 

make these bindings.  The program was enjoyed by all. 

* There were 51 members, 3 visitors and 1 new member for a total of 55 present.  We had 1 

door prize made by Jan Seville and she told us how she made it.  Linda Salmon was pre-

sented the 2017-2018 blocks for being President this last year. 

* The quilt of Valor Program will be at the Royal Estates on Nov. 10, 2018.  We are to be there 
at 8:30am and the program will start at 9:00am.  We will be on the second floor at the top 
of the stairs.  We will be there from 8:20am to 11am.  Exit @Lawrence Rd to get to Royal 

Estate.  We have 31 quilts for 31 veterans.  Brenda Owens will deliver the quilts on Friday.  
We have 3 unidentified quilts and we need to know who did them for the labels.  The veter-

ans do not know about the quilts but the families do.  We will do this next year.  Please 
wear your t-shirts.  There was discussion about the size of quilts of valor should be and it 
was stated there are several sizes from 60x60, 60x72 or larger and must be red, white and 

blue. 

* There will be a survey for what type of workshops we would like to have.  There will be 10 

workshops for the year and some are Xmas and Ruler Lady. 

* Sheridan Medical Lodge needs 8 quilts but we only have 4.  Let Judy know if you can have 

one ready by Friday or Saturday. 

* Show and Tell 

* The minutes from the October meeting was motion for approval by Peggy Sralla 1st and Lu-

cy Bonnin 2nd and approved . 

* It was stated that we would stay in the smaller room for the next Quilt Show and the budg-
et will stay the same.  The motion was made by Brenda Owens 1st and 2nd by Yreva Shirey 

and approved for the same budget.  The date of the show is just penciled in for now. 

* There will be an Xmas Show at the MPEC on Nov. 17 and Tiffany Masura will have a booth 

there.  She stated that if someone wants to put items in her booth to let her know. 

* Checks for the next years dues will be deposited next week.  If you have not paid your 

membership you may mail your checks to PO Box 9484. 

* We will start taking pictures for the Directory next month that will come out I n January, 

along with the by-law. 

* Kristin needs all members email addresses. 

 

Adjourned @ 8:05pm 

 

 


